Filed: 5/17/2017 11:20:01 AM WEQC

July 3, 2013

Brenda Schladweiler, President BKS Environmental Associates, Inc. P.O. Box 3467 Gillette, WY 82717

Dear Dr. Schladweiler:

My husband and I are the owners of property located in Sheridan County, Wyoming near the old Acme/Monarch mining site. We are very concerned about an incidence of trespass on our property which occurred on the afternoon of July 1, 2013 by two individuals who purportedly were sent by your company to traverse our property and obtain soil and foliage samples.

Neither my husband nor I granted permission to these individuals to be on our property and were unaware of any such activity in our area. What is even more disturbing, is that my husband and a neighbor who was cutting hay on our property were both out in the hay field fixing a piece of equipment. My husband happened to look up and noticed two strangers standing in our hay field less than 50 yards away. One of them appeared to be digging. No effort was made by these two people to approach my husband and explain what they were doing on our property. My husband approached them and asked what was going on. The response was that they were authorized by BKS to be on our property and that we had granted permission for them to take samples. That is certainly not the case. My husband asked them how they got on our property and they admitted that they had crawled through a fence from an adjoining neighbor's land. My husband asked them to leave and they complied but not without first commenting that they will leave now, "but we will be back".

I understand that your company is in the business of providing soil reclamation services and other land reclamation and consulting services to extraction industries. I would certainly hope and expect that an organization such as you represent would conduct itself in a professional manner and within the laws of the State of Wyoming, most especially in its dealings with local landowners. The conduct of your two field representatives trespassing on our property does not reflect that commitment and engenders an atmosphere of suspicion and animosity.

Be advised that we have never given your company or any other related entity permission to be on our property and do not intend to do so considering what has transpired.

Sincerely,

David and Mary Fisher